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DISCUSSION: The application for temporary resident status pursuant to the terms of the 
settlement agreements reached in Catholic Social Services, Im.,  et al., v. Ridge, et al., CIV. NO. 
S-86-1343-LKK (E.D. Cal) January 23, 2004, and Felicity Mary Newman, et al., v. United States 
Immigration and Citizenship Services, et al., CIV. NO. 87-4757-WDK (C.D. Cal) February 17, 
2004, (CSSNewman Settlement Agreements) was denied by the Director, Seattle, and is now 
before the Administrative Appeals Office on appeal. The appeal will be summarily dismissed. 

The applicant must establish entry into the United States before January 1, 1982, and continuous 
residence in the United States since such date through the date the application is considered filed 
pursuant to the CSS/Newman Settlement Agreements. Section 245A(a)(2) of the Immigration 
and Nationality Act, 8 U.S.C. 3 1255a(a)(2). 

The applicant submitted a Form 1-687, Application for Status as a Temporary Resident under 
Section 245A of the Immigration and Nationality Act (Act), and a Form 1-687 Supplement, 
CSS/Newman Class Membership Worksheet, on October 4, 2004. On February 1, 2007, the 
director denied the application after determining that the applicant had not established by a 
preponderance of the evidence that he had continuously resided in the United States in an 
unlawful status for the duration of the requisite period. The director noted in the Notice of Intent 
to Deny (NOID) and in the final decision that the applicant submitted evidence, including 
affidavits, that appeared to have been altered by whiting out the original information, and that 
had been distorted to falsely reflect the affidavits information. The director further noted that the 
evidence submitted was not credible, had no probative value, and was not amenable to 
verification. The director also noted that the affiants failed to provide documentary evidence 
such as photo identification, lease agreements, property deeds, and medical records to sufficient 
to substantiate the applicant's claimed eligibility for the immigration benefit sought.' The 
director denied the application, finding that the applicant was not eligible to adjust to temporary 
resident status pursuant to the terms of the CSS/Newman Settlement Agreements. 

On appeal, the applicant asserts his claim of eligibility for temporary resident status. The 
applicant submitted a letter from in which he stated that the applicant had been seen at 
his office between December 20, 1984 and March 6, 1986, for medical problems. The director 
noted that a United States Citizenship and Immigration Services (USCIS) officer attempted to 
contact the doctor's office to no avail, and that the doctor failed to provide proof of his medical 
practice, the applicant's medical records, and a photo identification card. The applicant states 
that stated that he was unwilling to provide a copy of the applicant's medical records, 
proof of his medical practice or his identification to support the applicant's claim of eligibility. 
To meet his burden of proof, the applicant must provide evidence of eligibility apart from his 
own testimony. 8 C.F.R. 4 245a.2(d)(6). Simply going on record without supporting 
documentary evidence is not sufficient for purposes of meeting the burden of proof in these 
proceedings. Matter of Treasure Craft of California, 14 I&N Dec. 190 (Reg. Comm. 1972). The 

Details of the multiple issues raised by the director have been previously addressed, are a part of the record of 
proceeding, and therefore will not be reiterated on appeal. 
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applicant submitted a letter from the president of Rite-Line Tax Services, Inc. who states that the 
applicant has retained his company's services since 1991. Because this document is outside of 
the requisite period, it fails to establish the applicant's residency in the United States since before 
January 1, 1982, and throughout the requisite period. 

As stated in 8 C.F.R. 5 103.3(a)(3)(iv), any appeal which is filed that fails to state the reason for 
appeal, or is patently frivolous, will be summarily dismissed. 

A review of the director's decision reveals that the director accurately set forth a legitimate basis 
for denial of the Form 1-687 application. On appeal, the applicant has not provided any evidence 
to overcome the director's decision. Nor has he specifically addressed the multiple discrepancies 
found in the record, which are the basis. for the denial. The appeal must therefore be summarily 
dismissed. 

ORDER: The appeal is dismissed. This decision constitutes a final notice of ineligibility. 


